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her handler?---That was Stuart Bateson who said that.

And you made a note of it?---Yes.

You, in your statement at paragraph 45, you - you refer to 
that and you refer to the word "handler" being used, and 
you say, "Which may have been a reference to a human source 
handler.  I do not have a clear recollection when I first 
suspected Ms Gobbo was a source, but I recall I suspected 
some time in 2006.  I do not recall if I was ever 
explicitly told she was a source around this time, but I 
expect that this was the case because of pieces of 
information like this."  Can I suggest you're being a bit 
apprehensive in your statement there.  It was abundantly 
clear to you, at least by 21 November 2006, that she was a 
human source and this note demonstrates it, you'd agree 
with that, wouldn't you?---Yes.

All right.  On 14 March 2008 there's a meeting with you and 
other SDU members, Kelly and Buick, and you talk about 
Nicola Gobbo and an issue that a surveillance unit 
contacted by Purana in a way that - well, a surveillance 
unit had contacted Purana and the way that they contacted 
Purana was in a way that might disclose that Nicola Gobbo 
was acting as a human source.  Can you remember that event 
independently?---No.

Doing the best you can with the diary in front of you, what 
was the situation?  So this is 14 March 2008, and I think 
it might be p.111 of the document in front of you?---Sorry, 
111?

I think so.  The page before perhaps.  110, 14/6/07?---Yes, 
p.110.

And the page before.  What I'm wanting to understand is 
what precisely occurred, what was the surveillance unit - 
who were they surveilling and what was the issue with the 
way that they'd contacted Purana?---I'm struggling to find 
that in my notes.

You say in your statement that you attended - this is 
paragraph 47 - you attended the meeting, "I've been shown a 
record that suggests this meeting related to SDU concerns 
about a surveillance unit contacting the Purana office in a 
way that might disclose the fact that Gobbo was a human 
source."  There's a document that's referred to at the 
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disclose identities.  Jason Kelly's evidence a few days ago 
was that, indeed, some SDU members were quite careful and 
they always used the number, the informer number, and 
others were less so.  Firstly, was the informer number of 
Nicola Gobbo provided to you by SDU members when they 
passed on information verbally to you that had come from 
Gobbo?---I don't recall so.

Do you agree with Kelly's evidence that some SDU members 
were careful not to name her and others were less so?---I 
can't comment on that.  I probably don't agree with that.  
My recollection is that the SDU were very, very careful and 
generally the information was just given without saying who 
it was from, whether it be a number or a person.

Mr Purton's evidence from a month or so ago was that it was 
a very well-known thing from the moment of registration 
that Nicola Gobbo was providing assistance to police.  Is 
that your memory of things, at least in 2006, when you 
started to become aware?  Were there other members of 
Purana who you spoke to about Gobbo providing 
information?---I don't believe I spoke to anyone about it.  
I suspected, but I would argue that it was never explicitly 
known - well-known in Victoria Police that that was the 
case, because I certainly didn't know, apart from my own 
suspicions that I'd deducted through my own investigations.

Do you remember the number 3838 being mentioned back in 
2006 to you?---I do recall that number, yes.

And do you recall - - -?---I'm not sure whether it was 2006 
though.

It might have been later on?---It might have been later on.

Like Mr Kelly, I assume you knew when someone said 3838 to 
you, you knew that that was Nicola Gobbo?---I would have, 
but I don't remember that term being used in that 
environment.

All right.  Just one other thing Mr Kelly said on this 
issue.  Sometimes an IR would come through containing 
information that Gobbo had provided and sometimes the 
information was verbally disseminated.  Sometimes, for 
example, if it had to be acted on quickly.  Is that your 
experience of information that came from the SDU, in a 
general sense, in 2006-2007?---Certainly 2007-2008, yes.
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just the bottom right-hand corner of the - 2007.  Just that 
bottom entry there, I should tell you this is Ms Gobbo's 
diary where she keeps social arrangements and some court 
appearances and those sorts of things.  Do you remember 
meeting her for coffee in Lygon Street in mid-2007?---No.

You don't have any recollection of that?---No.

Do you dispute that it might have been the case that you 
met her for coffee?---No, looking at that, that's the day 
of the - - -

It's a Sunday?---Yes, that's the day at the superbox with 
The Age.

I see.  Might it have been the case that the two of you 
discussed the possibility of having a coffee at some other 
stage?---Not that I recall.

That's not the sort of conversation you would have 
had?---No.

You didn't have that sort of relationship with her?---No.

There's another diary of 2006, so this is the year before.  
This is another of Ms Gobbo's diary entries.  1 pm, lunch.

COMMISSIONER:  What date is that, do we know?  

MR WOODS:  This is Saturday 27 May 2006.

COMMISSIONER:  What was the date of the first - - - 

MR WOODS:  Sunday 20 May 2007.

COMMISSIONER:  The date of the football match as the 
witness said.  

MR WOODS:  Amongst other entries on that day, it says 1 pm 
lunch, I'm not quite sure, "Kev and Nigel L'Estrange".  Do 
you know who Kev is?---No idea.  What's the date of that?

That is Saturday 27 May 2006?---I've got - the only thing I 
can I think of is that was on 28 May 2006 is when I saw her 
when I was walking down the street.

So perhaps then is just a simple reference to the fact that 
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which is each of the extracts as a confidential exhibit 
and in the next - - -

COMMISSIONER:  Would they be extracts from diaries and day 
books?  

MR WOODS:  You might be able to answer that, Mr L'Estrange.  
I think they're only official - no, there's both, there's 
notebook and - in the one document?---Yes.

So we have a single - unfortunately, the numbers are quite 
complicated for me to read out, but if we could note that 
confidential exhibit is the diaries and day books as one 
would be the way to do it.

COMMISSIONER:  Yes. 

MR WOODS:  And then in due course, hopefully very soon - - 
-  

#EXHIBIT RC265A - Unredacted diaries and day books.

MR WOODS:  And then we'll give some pinpoint references 
that can be PII reviewed.

#EXHIBIT RC265B - Redacted diaries and day books.

COMMISSIONER:  I might just say in respect of Mr Hatt, it 
was only, I think, his diary that was tendered.  Did you in 
fact intend to - and he did refer to his day books. 

MR WOODS:  He was.  No, I specifically didn't intend to 
tender those.

COMMISSIONER:  Okay.  Thank you.  So the redacted version 
will be 265B.  And there was nothing else you wanted to 
tender through this witness?  

MR WOODS:  No, that's all.  Thank you, Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER:  Thanks very much for your assistance, 
Mr L'Estrange.  You're free to go?---Thank you, 
Commissioner.  

<(THE WITNESS WITHDREW)

MR WOODS:  The next witness is Mr Rowe, and Ms Tittensor 
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will be taking the witness. 

MS TITTENSOR:  Commissioner, we can deal with this witness 
in open hearing at the commencement.

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, all right.  We're now in open hearing.

---
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